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Preface 

"Fire is (he most aggressive form of resource management practiced in 
national parks. Prescribed fires, and wildfires with their associated 
suppression impacts, have the potential to drastically alter parks for 
hundreds of years. Management actions taken in regard to either of them 
may be the most significant actions taken by park management in regard 
to their resources. Every fire is significant if you consider the perpetual 
management of parks." (NPS-18, 1986) 

National Park Service fire management guidelines (NPS-18) state that parks with 
prescribed fire programs must monitor those fires to ensure that fire behavior is 
assessed, and resource management objectives are met. NPS-18 does not specify 
how the monitoring is to be done. This Handbook outlines standardized methods 
to be used within the Western Region of the National Park Service for 
documenting both wildfires and prescribed fires. It is intended to provide 
managers with the feedback necessary to either affirm that park objectives are 
being met or to identify and correct deficiencies. 

The Handbook is designed to insure that all parks collect at least the minimum 
information deemed necessary to evaluate their respective fire management 
programs. There are many benefits to establishing these minimums and 
standardizing data collection procedures. Uniformly gathered data will facilitate 
information exchange between parks, and provide historical program 
documentation and data bases useful for refinements of the park's fire management 
program. Fire monitors will be able to move to or assist other parks without 
additional training. 

A standardized system to cover the wide diversity of areas within the Western 
Region is not without its problems. Each park's monitoring program, therefore, 
will be reviewed annually by the FMH Program Manager, and refinements to this 
Fire Monitoring Handbook will be made as necessary. Until then, this release 
will serve to guide all fire monitoring in Western Region parks. Any park 
unable to comply with the required standards will terminate their prescribed fire 
management programs until compliance can be assured. 

The monitoring protocol for prescribed burns is to be applied only in parks having 
approved prescribed fire management programs, and where fire effects on plant 
communities are already documented. This monitoring system does not provide a 
methodology to compare burn and non-burn areas to assess fire effects with 
scientific precision. If such information is needed, parks should contact the 
Western Region Division of Natural Resources and Research for assistance in 
designing the appropriate studies. 
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